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Dear George, 
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1 September 2022 

Thank you for your email of 26 August to the Secretary of State on behalf of your 
constituent, Mrs Jan Brightmore, about the Habitats Regulations. I am replying as the 
Minister responsible for this policy area. 
 
Nature is in free fall and this Government has set a legally binding target to halt its decline 
by 2030. Therefore, in March this year, the Government published the Nature Recovery 
Green Paper setting out our proposals to reform our system of protections to better support 
this ambitious work, including the Habitats Regulations. The Green Paper is available online.  
 
As we set out in the Green Paper, we have been clear that any reforms must maintain and 
where possible enhance existing environmental protections. Our proposals seek to create a 
system which better reflects the latest science and impending impacts of climate change, 
which better reflects our domestic species and habitats, and which will help us to achieve 
our significant goals to recover nature.  
 
The Nature Recovery Green Paper consultation closed on 11 May and we are now in the 
process of analysing responses. The Government will publish a formal response in due 
course. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
THE RT HON LORD BENYON 
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